
School	District	Local	Tax	Effort	

Utah	statutes	require	all	school	districts	to	close	out	the	current	fiscal	year	and	adopt	a	new	budget	for	
the	upcoming	school	year.	As	part	of	the	budgeting	process,	local	school	boards	must	approve	the	local	
tax	levies	that	will	be	collected	by	the	county	and	distributed	to	districts.	The	most	recent	tax	
information	available	is	from	the	FY2017-2018	school	year,	which	shows	that	South	Sanpete	assesses	
the	highest	school	tax	rate	of	.009642,	and	the	state	average	is	.006992.	Kane	School	District’s	new	
budget	for	FY	2018-2019	did	not	include	a	tax	increase	and	will	remain	at	.00534,	which	is	the	fifth	
lowest	tax	assessment	in	the	state.		Even	with	the	low	tax	assessment,	the	Kane	District	spends	
approximately	$12,656	per	student,	which	is	the	third	highest	student	expenditure	in	the	state.	I	have	
included	the	school	district	local	tax	effort	by	district	for	your	reference.	I	appreciate	the	opportunity	
work	for	a	district	that	collects	one	of	the	lowest	tax	rates	and	provides	a	high	quality	education	with	the	
needed	resources	to	our	students.		

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	
Ben	Dalton	
Superintendent		
Kane	County	School	District		


